
 

CYPSP raise awareness for Anti Bullying Week 

This week is Anti-Bullying Week (from 18th-22nd November) and the CYPSP has 

taken the opportunity to raise awareness of the effects that bullying can have on 

children and young people, in particular, on their mental health and emotional 

wellbeing, their ability to enjoy learning and achieving in schools, and their perceived 

feelings of security in places that dominate a child or young person’s life. The 

CYPSP has overseen the collection of a wealth of information for particular groups of 

children and young people that highlights the impact that bullying has on them.  

For some children and young people from a black and minority ethnic background, 

bullying significantly impacts on their sense of security in schools and community 

settings. They may not report bullying when it happens because of; an acceptance 

that bullying is normal, not knowing how to report it, inaction when it is reported, or 

fear of the consequences if they are seen to be reporting it1.  

Lesbian, gay, bisexual and/or transgender (LGB & T) children and young people face 

a number of mental health issues that are associated with stigma regarding sexual 

orientation and gender identity. The majority of LGB & T young people are aware of 

their sexual orientation or gender identity during their formative years in education, 

yet, at best, they may receive mixed messages about their sexual orientation. At 

worst, become victims of severe emotional, verbal and physical abuse. Again, they 

may refrain from reporting this behaviour and may actually see homophobic 

behaviour reaffirmed rather than challenged2. A recent study suggests nearly all 

homosexual teenagers hear the word ‘gay’ being used to insult3 

Bullying can be an issue for children and young people with a disability as well. For 

them, the issue is that while bullying is monitored, it is not classified in terms of 

disability and therefore the true extent of this type of bullying is not captured. For this 

group of children and young people, it is important to increase the ability and 

knowledge of children and young people with disability about what is not acceptable 

and how to report bullying4 

The CYPSP is fully supportive of the Northern Ireland Anti-Bullying Forum’s (NIABF) 

campaign this year, ‘I see, I hear, I feel’, and welcomes working in partnership with 

NIABF in the CYPSP LGB & T Sub Group. This theme is particularly relevant given 

the many varied ways that a child or young person can experience bullying. At a 

local level, the CYPSP is running a number of cyber-bullying workshops in the 

Southern Area, aimed at improving the knowledge of how to be safer online for 

children, young people and parents. For more information please visit 

www.cypsp.org.  

                                                           
1
 CYPSP Black and Minority Ethnic Children and Young People Action Plan 2011-2014 

2
 CYPSP LGB & T Sub Group Review of Key LGB & T Research 2003-2013 

3
 http://www.stonewall.org.uk/at_school/education_for_all/quick_links/education_resources/7956.asp 

4
 CYPSP Children and Young People with Disabilities Action Plan 2011-2014 
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